CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

JULY 9, 2012
The special meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 6:30 p.m. on Monday, July 9, 2012.  The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the Cenex project.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg, and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent was Council Member Joyce Storeby.

Also present were Mike LaFrance – Widseth, Smith & Nolting, Rick Sele, Richard Lambert, Hugh Hunt and Richard Levenhagen – Cenex, and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
The clerk had received an email from Mike LaFrance with some preliminary probable costs for putting an 8” gravity line in under the highway for Cenex.  Total probable cost is around $27,300.  LaFrance also did some research and discovered that there have been issues over the years in being able to bore and push casing pipe under the highway due to rocks.  If the casing pipe cannot be bored and results in open cut trenching it could double the cost as well as upset MNDOT.  He advises against the gravity line.  He would now suggest using a grinder pump.  He does not have numbers yet for a pump station but figures it would cost about the same as using a gravity line, around $27,300.  There is still an option of Cenex installing their own septic system which would be about half the cost of using a grinder pump.  There was a lot of discussion about sewer service and there are still decisions that need to be made.  Discussion on this project will continue next week at the regular meeting.    
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, July 16, 2012. 
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